
 
 
 
 

 

 

Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula 
740 E. Main Street, Santa Paula, CA 93060      (805) 525-4647 

uucspoffice@gmail.com      website: uucsp.org 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

NOVEMBER 2021 SERVICES, SUNDAYS AT 10:30 AM 
 

NOVEMBER THEME: Holding History  

In the words of Parker Palmer,“Jewish teaching includes frequent reminders of the importance of 
a broken-open heart, as in this Hasidic tale: A disciple asks the rebbe: “Why does Torah tell us to ‘place these 
words upon your hearts’? Why does it not tell us to place these holy words in our hearts?” The rebbe answers: 
“It is because as we are, our hearts are closed, and we cannot place the holy words in our hearts. So, we place 
them on top of our hearts. And there they stay until, one day, the heart breaks and the words fall in.” 
 

Daylight Savings Time ends Sunday, November 7   2:00AM 

Don’t forget to set your clocks back on Saturday night. 
 

November 7   Theme sermon: Our History/Foundings                                  Rev. Maddie, Ken Stock 
How do we hold our history? Where does it start? What is our place in it? How do we hold our place in 
history on our heart and open it to the new horizons of our future? 
First Sunday Plate to Interface Youth and Family Services, Stacy Swanson 
 

November 9, 7PM   Gathering                                                                  Kate English with Evan Holt 
This is a reflective time in our busy week to hear some music, share some silence and hear spoken 
word on a theme. Led by Kate English with musician Evan Holt. 
 

November 14   Peace With Food                                                            Ruth Ricards, MaryBeth East 
Is it possible to find peace with food in today’s fast-paced world, where immediate gratification is the 
norm? How does one learn to cope with all the daily stresses in a positive, loving way rather than 
causing self-harm? Or is it possible for a person to celebrate and enjoy all the finer things in life without 
feeling guilty? Ruth will explore these questions and more as she shares her ongoing story about her 
journey with food. 
 

November 21   We’re So Grateful                                                                 Rev. Maddie, Karen Harris 
On this Sunday before Thanksgiving, we gather in thankfulness in our hybrid way, grateful that some 
of us can gather in person and grateful for the technology for all to join us. We will have Guest at Your 
Table boxes from the UU Service Committee and share a hybrid cornbread communion in our sanctuary 
and virtually in our homes! 
 UUSC Theme: Now is the Time for Courageous Change 
 

November 28   Tis the Season                                                                      Rev. Maddie, Kate English 
Advent has been observed for centuries and certainly in the earlier years of this congregation. We are 
in the midst of the season of holidays, from this Sunday which is the first day of Advent in the Christian 
calendar and tomorrow is the first day of Hanukkah. How can we use this season for a time of reflection 
rather than give into the busyness and consumerism in what for some can be the most stressful time 
of the year? 
UUs Back in the Day with Leslie Nichols 
 

Join Zoom Meeting: PLEASE MUTE YOUR MICROPHONE 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775 Meeting ID: 731 217 7775      Zoom Password:  uucsp93060 

To phone:+1 253 215 8782      Phone password: 529593 
 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775


 

 

Message from the Minister 

 
 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

Our theme for this month from Soul Matters is Holding History which I will be addressing on November 

7. I plan to think some on that occasion about the early history of Universalism going back centuries, 

how our early history may influence us today and how it can inform our future. As we have said in the 

past, we need to know our history to move into our future, both as individuals and a congregation. We 

also are moving along the track, even while we are still in a pandemic, toward the holidays, with our 

Thanksgiving service on November 21 when we will be thinking about what we are grateful for and on 

into the December holidays, with the first day of Advent on November 28 and Hanukah starting the next 

day. My wish for you, as always, during these end-of-year times is that you take time to reflect and just 

breathe. As our political situation continues to be challenging, and our pandemic experiences cause 

anxiety and even depression for some who have never had those experiences before…not to mention 

for people who struggle in more “normal” times with mental stress, may our Sanctuary BE a sanctuary 

for us all. 

 

In the words of the Rev. Karen G. Johnston,  

Ancestors who spoke with bravest fire, 

lend us your senses 

that we may know another world 

is on her way, breathed into life 

with our participation in her creation. 

Forebears who led the way where there was, at first, no way, 

lend us your persistence, your temerity, your assurance 

that the moral arc of the universe does, indeed, bend towards justice. 

Ones who went before us, 

sacrificing for a future not your own, 

help us to give of ourselves 

that the common stones in our hands today 

might be cathedrals of compassion today, 

halls of restorative justice tomorrow, 

sheltering walls of Beloved Community the day after. 

May we enter our Sanctuary, aware of the stories of our ancestors and those ancestors and those still 

present from the Chumash land we reside on. May we be aware of our own stories and expectations 

that come with this time of year. May we find connection with one another, even in our hybrid way. May 

you be well. May we be well. 

 

On the path of our faith, 

Reverend Maddie 

 



 

 

Message from the Board of Trustees 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

Hello and welcome to November from your Board of Trustees. 

 

As always, we hope all is well with you and yours. As the year begins to wind down, we are reminded 

of all those tasks that need attention and we’ll mention at least a few here. 

The date of our annual meeting has been set for January 23, 2022. This is a tad earlier than in some 

years, in part due to there being five Sundays in the month.  The date also requires that the Board hold 

its January meeting on the 13th. The schedule will also have to be adjusted for all finance committee 

work on the budget, which means, naturally, that we’ll be asking all committee/task force chairs and 

others who have requests for the budget to have those requests placed earlier in the process than in 

past years.  The budget task force (aka: Finance committee) will begin preliminary work this month, so 

it is certainly not too early to be looking ahead to what your requests might be.   

We expect that Our New UU in 2022 will begin opening up more and more as the pandemic lessens its 

grip on us all.  Committees will become more active and we’re hoping for a quick return of the Concert 

Series, as well as all the ‘new usual’ activities that make our congregation so interesting and engaging. 

We hope you have all returned your pledge cards. This is the single biggest budget item to ‘work around’ 

and it is a great help to have them all in-hand early in the process so that we can accurately determine 

what we have to balance out or expenses. 

On the non-monetary side of things, our Nominating committee will be at work filling positions soon.  

There are two full two-year term (with the possibility of a third one-year term) board positions to elect 

or re-elect; two members of the Building Preservation Fund must be elected or re-elected (3-year terms); 

three Cash Reserve trustees will be elected, one of which is chosen by the congregation; one member 

of the Committee on Congregational Life is due for election or re-election (2-year term); and of course, 

next year’s Nominating committee itself will be selected. 

If all this seems like “a lot,” it’s because it is!!  We may be a small congregation, but there is much that 

must be done to keep us going.  As we rise up as a New UU in ’22, I hope you will all consider where 

and how you can put your talents to work, or to find new talents you didn’t know you had.  It takes a 

village, it has been said, and nowhere is that more true than in our beloved church community. 

See you in church… on ZUUM… on social media.    

 



 

 

Spiritual Growth Center 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

GATHERING* 

 
*DEFINITION OF GATHERING 

an assembly or meeting, especially a social or festive one or one held for a specific purpose. 

NOVEMBER 9, 2021 at 7:00 PM 

You are invited to our Gathering for sound, silence and word as the sun goes down. 

WITH KATE ENGLISH AND EVAN HOLT 

MASKED AND SOCIALLY DISTANCED AT 740 E MAIN STREET, SANTA PAULA 

~OR~ 

On Zoom, exported to Facebook.com/uucsp 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775 

Meeting ID: 731 217 7775 Password uucsp93060 

Free will offering to UUCSP, 740 E Main St, Santa Paula, CA 93060, With Gathering in memo line 

  

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775


 

 

Spiritual Growth Center 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

SPIRITUAL GROWTH CENTER 
 As we move into the new hybrid world, we encourage you to join us in person 
or find ways to continue your spiritual practices at home. Yoga meets in 
person in the Parish Hall on Tuesday and Thursday mornings at 9:30 AM and 
is led by Lisa Hammond. In November join Rev. Maddie leading Wednesday 
meditation in person in the Parish Hall, masked, and on Zoom and Facebook. 
On alternating weeks, join Jim Cole on Zoom and Facebook. Meditation is 
every Wednesday evening at 6 PM. See the November schedule below. As 
we continue to open back up in person, stay tuned for more opportunities. Our 
Spiritual Growth Center provides opportunities and programs to awaken and 
sustain love, compassion, service and personal transformation in line with the 
Mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula: Practice 
Inclusiveness, Seek Justice and Foster Spirituality. Our goal is to help 
individuals discover how spiritual practice, learning, and community service 
can transform their lives and move the world toward peace and justice.  Our 
programs are guided by the set of Seven Principles of Unitarian Universalism and the Six Sources they draw 
from. One of the Principles affirms our intention to accept one another and encourage each other’s spiritual 
growth.  
***************************************************************************************************************************************************************************** 

 

MEDITATION PRACTICE GROUP 
In person in the Parish Hall and on Zoom and FB  on Rev. Maddie’s Wednesdays 
On Zoom and Facebook on Jim Cole’s Wednesdays 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775 

Meeting ID: 731 217 7775 Password uucsp93060 
Like the FB page: Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula 

 

November 3  with Rev. Maddie 
November 10 with Jim Cole on Zoom and FB 
November 17 with Rev. Maddie 
November 24 with Jim Cole on Zoom and FB 

EVERY WEDNESDAY AT 6 PM 
For information call Rev. Maddie Sifantus, 805-525-4620 or minister@uucsp.org  

Free Will Offering. 
 

***************************************************************************************************************************************************************************** 

 

SOARING HEARTS YOGA 

Soaring Hearts Yoga has returned to the Parish Hall. Join them on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays at 9:30 AM. Bring your own mats and props. 

      Please contact Lisa Hammond at 831-801-2276 or 

soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com for more information. 

 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775
mailto:minister@uucsp.org
mailto:soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com


 

 

People and Doings 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

REV. MADDIE’S OFFICE HOURS 

During this time when some are not comfortable yet coming into our church building, Rev. Maddie is 

available to meet with you on Zoom, at an outdoor location in the Santa Paula area or at your home. If 

you do feel comfortable coming into the church, she is usually available in the office by appointment or 

pot luck drop in from Tuesday through Friday. Rev. Maddie’s office is located in the “addition” across 

from the rest rooms at the back of our building. Monday is Rev. Maddie’s day off and Saturday is her 

study/sermon writing day. Some days she is working from home but can get to the office in five minutes, 

if something comes up. The best way to plan a time to meet with her is to call and leave a message on 

her private line at the church, 805-525-4620, call her on her cell phone, 508-733-8860 or email her at 

minister@uucsp.org.  
 

Pastoral Coverage 

Rev. Maddie will be on Study Leave from November 8-16. During this time the Rev. Dr. Stapleford will 

be covering for her in the case of a pastoral emergency.  

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Please make an appointment with Rev. Maddie Sifantus if you are ready to sign the Universalist Unitarian Church 

of Santa Paula membership book and call this community your spiritual home. Rev. Maddie will be happy to talk 

to you about the path to membership and get to know you better, on Zoom or in person. Leave a message at 

805-525-4620 or write her at minister@uucsp.org  
 

 

 

 

NEWS FROM AMONG US - NOVEMBER 2021  

 *During this time of hybrid worship, with some attending in the Sanctuary and others online, we hope to 

bring back the live microphone soon for those in the Sanctuary to share but for the time being, for those 

online, please email Rev. Maddie your joys, concerns or milestones by 9 AM Sunday morning for 

inclusion in the service. Those attending can fill out the pink slip of paper at the front door and give to 

the Worship Host to be read. 

 *Our joy is that Donna Hamer has moved back to Santa 

Paula and that Janice Kreider was able to share the driving 

with her from Washington and visit her UUCSP friends 

for a few days. Janice is now back in beautiful Anacortes, 

Washington. 

 *Our thoughts are with Tom Stapleford who is recovering 

from successful surgery for breast cancer. He is awaiting 

news on possible follow-up. Our Affiliate Minister for 

Social Justice, the Rev. Dr. Betty Stapleford, is healing 

well from a broken clavicle. Our thoughts are also with 

them in the loss of their newest kitty, Olympia Brown Cat, 

who was taken by a coyote in their yard. 

 *Our thoughts continue to be with Michael Wood in his 

recovery from a stroke this summer. There is a Go Fund 

Me at https://gofund.me/033dca57 should you be able to 

help financially. Michael is home with his family Sushila, Amiya, Evelyn and Byron.  

mailto:minister@uucsp.org
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fgofund.me%2F033dca57%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR34qKeIrWXUYKbNziEBbrF-SOUnVSx8n7OvPgh8Jt0dn-z3qod36TOH738&h=AT0bERKRA5RMijjjbQb_FD2ialEQO1WCXSXlloEjxA-LUU9hhgo9gBPjMjKjITvTuMfAYvXO5JwVBWTMS9pUJUXQnJVO00hrU2lORYncx1hhhGjRpEk2FJT28Jx5IUbTxhHDqncK3yCwQZKhQWJHXUo&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1K4sb3Vwetqx0-SsRPQnzyHIYMQsTgH84RKq0ye_q5O8pocCv8bKNQKhgXfLG5LDd4JtNLJKJbM4j3A48MSLwTrhuEGvSJnsXwQi7oi1SOqS5G5q2divt8R4hvcIFbW79NX_MWBx0GJRyPGatuJzd-ZtY


 

 

People and Doings 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

2021 4th QUARTER 1st SUNDAY OFFERING 

November 7      December 5 

 
 
 
 
 

Interface Children & Family Services: 

Serving Santa Paula, Fillmore and Piru 

In 2020, Interface provided direct services to nearly 100 

adults, teens and children who live in and around Santa 

Paula, Fillmore and Piru. We also provided critical 

information and referral services to over 3,000 

community members via 211 Information & Assistance. 

These calls ranged from housing assistance and shelter 

needs to food insecurity and unemployment assistance, 

as well as the most current information about COVID testing and vaccination availability. 

The Interface team has worked hard to create innovative program and service delivery methods to ensure our community 

retains access to crucial mental health treatment as well as domestic violence & human trafficking intervention and family 

support services and education.  

 

Mental Health & Trauma Treatment 

Interface served 58 children, teens and adults residing in Santa Paula, Fillmore and Piru with free, high-quality, culturally 

inclusive mental health services, including: individual and family therapy, specific trauma therapy including child abuse 

treatment, preventative parenting education, and intensive family preservation services (Homebuilders).  

 

Runaway & Homeless Youth 

Interface served 16 adolescents and transition-aged youth in Santa Paula, Fillmore and Piru with our Housing Support 

Services which includes our emergency and transitional shelter, street outreach, counseling, family mediation and more. 

Interface continues to operate the only shelter for runaway and homeless teens in Ventura County. 

 

Domestic Violence & Child Abuse Prevention 

During the 2019/2020 academic year, Interface served 12 Santa Paula, Fillmore and/or Piru individuals and families who 

were fleeing domestic violence with crisis response, emergency shelter, and/or counseling, case management and supportive 

services.  

Interface presented the My Body Belongs to Me (MBBTM) child abuse prevention education program in Santa Paula, 

Fillmore and Piru. MBBTM served 917 children, parents, and educators from these cities. Sites we served included:  

• Bob Borrego Child Care Center (CDR), Santa Paula  

• Santa Paula Child Care Center (CDR), Santa Paula  

• San Cayetano Elementary School, Fillmore  

• Fillmore Child Care Center (CDR), Fillmore  

• Piru Elementary School, Piru   

Interface also presented Teen Dating Violence Prevention program, a universal healthy-relationships education program, to 

131 teens in Santa Paula. Sites included:  

• Santa Paula High School  

• Our Lady of Guadalupe Church-Youth Group  

 

211 Information & Assistance 

211 Ventura County responded to 3,130 calls from residents of Santa Paula, Fillmore and Piru. Of these, 224 callers 

identified as homeless and 188 indicated they were at imminent risk of becoming homeless within 14 days. Housing was 

the top category of need, followed by mental health and addictions and income support.   



 

 

People and Doings 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

COMMITTEE ON CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 

According to the Bylaws of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula, the Committee on 

Congregational Life’s primary mission to evaluate the overall effectiveness of the congregation’s 

ministry (ordained, staff and laity). The COCL is not a committee of the Board, but a committee of the 

congregation in special relationship to the Board. It consists of three members serving staggered terms 

of two years each, with no member serving more than three consecutive terms. Current members are 

Judy Triem, Ken Stock and the Rev. Dr. Betty Stapleford. Members are encouraged to let Rev. Maddie 

or one of the members of the committee know if there are any issues of the ministries of the 

congregation of which they should be aware.  

The next meeting of the COCL will be Thursday, November 4th at 4:00 PM on Zoom.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Daylight Savings Time ends Sunday, November 7   2:00AM 

Don’t forget to set your clocks back on Saturday night. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

SANTA PAULA CINEMA SOCIETY 

 



 

 

People and Doings 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

 

SIP AND CHECK IN WITH REV. MADDIE 

TUESDAYS NOVEMBER 16 AND 30 AT 4 PM ON ZOOM  
 

Grab your favorite beverage and join Rev. Maddie on Zoom. 
We will light a chalice, have a reading,  

and check in with each other. 
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775 

Meeting ID: 731 217 7775  Password:  uucsp93060 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

BECOMING A SAFER CONGREGATION 

Your Safe Congregation Team continues to meet to look at a number of our policies and the safety of 

our building and practices. The next meeting of the committee is Wednesday, November 17 at 10:00 

AM on Zoom. The Safe Congregation Team reports and is advisory to the Board.  

 

SOCIAL CONCERNS ACTION COMMITTEE 

Social Concerns Action will meet on Wednesday, November 17, 4:00 on Zoom 
 

MARY A. LIVERMORE SOCIETY 

The Mary A. Livermore Society will meet on Thursday, November 18 at 11:30 AM  
in person at Flight 126 Café. 
 

CHOIR: SING! 

Can you believe how long it has been since we have sung together?! As we slowly come back into the 
Sanctuary, those of you who feel safe are encouraged to help lead the congregation in the hymns on 
the Sundays when you are there. In addition, we will be singing for the Thanksgiving service on Sunday, 
November 21 which means we will rehearse for an hour on Thursday, November 18 at 4:00 PM. It will 
be easy music we have sung before. Looking ahead to December, we will sing for at the service on 
Sunday, December 19 with an hour rehearsal on December 16 at 4:00 PM. On the Sundays we are 
singing, please plan to come at 9:45 AM to rehearse the music. Also plans are underway for the Winter 
Solstice featuring the music of Chucumite on Tuesday, December 21 at 7:00 PM. We will lead some 
singing, likely with songs we have done in the past. And I am putting together a group of singers to sing 
for the Tree Lighting of the Santa Clara Valley Hospice which will be across the street from the church 
on Friday, December 17 at 5:00 PM. We will be doing all of this masked! Singers masks are on order 
and each singer will have their own mask that they will be responsible for bringing to each rehearsal 
and event. 
 

In normal times the choir usually sings once a month for the Sunday Service. All are welcome to join 
our choir, including our young singers who are able to read music and singers who only attend church 
when the choir sings. Rehearsals are directed by Rev. Maddie and accompanied by Vincent Sorisio. 
Please be in touch with Rev. Maddie with any questions at minister@uucsp.org. All invited to sing! 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/7312177775


 

 

People and Doings 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

CARING COMMITTEE  

Lay ministers play a vital role in our congregation, extending the reach of our professional minister 
and our Affiliate Community Minister. Would you like to help keep in touch with our members and 
friends? Would you like to discuss issues of care in our congregation with some loving folks? Let Rev. 
Maddie know of your interest! The November meeting time and place had not been decided by the 
newsletter deadline, since we know that no one wants to meet at our usual time which would have it 
be on Thanksgiving! Meanwhile, thanks to Constance Leshin who has joined our committee and has 
taken over writing our cards. 
 

PHONE TREE 
Our phone tree is used to help check on our folks or to get information out rapidly by telephone. If you 
don’t think you are on the Tree and want to be, please let Rev. Maddie or Krystal Johnson know at 
uucspoffice@gmail.com. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 
 

Congregational Conversation: 
Sunday November 28th after church in the Sanctuary 

Should UUCSP Adopt the 8th Principle? 
 
 

Walking Each Other Home, UUCSPs monthly antiracism 
discussion group, is hosting another congregational conversation 
in person at the sanctuary to discuss whether UUCSP should 
adopt the 8th principle. Kate English will facilitate the dialogue. We 
encourage all to participate. 
 

The 8th Principle is a grassroots movement that began in 2013 and now many UU congregations have 
adopted it. For more information about the 8th principle go to: 
https://www.8thprincipleuu.org/background 
 
The 8th principle:  
“We, the member congregations of the Unitarian Universalist Association, covenant to affirm and 
promote journeying toward spiritual wholeness by working to build a diverse multicultural Beloved 
Community by our actions that accountably dismantle racism and other oppressions in ourselves and 
our institutions.” 
 
Walking Each Other Home would also like to invite ytou to participate in this congregational survey 
regarding the 8th principle. https://bit.ly/UUCSP8th Should there be sufficient support for adopting the 
8th principle, we will request formal adoption through a board and congregational voting process in 
accordance with the church bylaws. 
 
If you would like to discuss this outside of these opportunities, please reach out to Kate English at 
lonikate@gmail.com or you may also reach out to Rev. Maddie. 

mailto:uucspoffice@gmail.com
https://www.8thprincipleuu.org/background
https://bit.ly/UUCSP8th
mailto:lonikate@gmail.com


 

 

People and Doings 

 

The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

GET YOUR GUEST AT YOUR TABLE BOX NOVEMBER 21 

On this Sunday before Thanksgiving, we gather in thankfulness in our hybrid way, grateful that some of us can 

gather in person and grateful for the technology for all to join us. We will pass out the 2021 boxes during the 

service or they will be delivered to your home with your cornbread communion prior to the service. Family 

members put change or bills in the box at mealtimes or other times. We will collect the boxes on Sunday, January 

16 during the service. You can also write a check to the UUSC in lieu of putting money in the boxes. Checks 

made out the UUSC can be put with your offering in the plate on a Sunday or sent to the church. 
 

WHAT IS GUEST AT YOUR TABLE? 

Guest at Your Table (GAYT) is UUSC’s annual intergenerational program to raise support for and awareness 

about key human rights issues. Since UUSC works in more than 20 countries, with over 50 grassroots partners, 

there are thousands of individuals involved in and who benefit from the work that our members make possible. 

The program is an opportunity to celebrate grassroots partnership, support human rights, and learn about just four 

of these individuals – the “guests” in Guest at Your Table. 

 
 

 

CURRENT THEME:   NOW IS THE 

TIME FOR COURAGEOUS CHANGE 

The injustices and crises of the past year have 

underscored the importance of our shared goal – a 

world free from oppression, where all can realize 

their full human rights. They also have 

emphasized just how big a task that is. 

To meet the enormous challenges of today and 

build a more just future, we need big ideas and 

bold change. We must fundamentally transform 

the way things are, so that we do not perpetuate 

systemic inequities and repeat the harms of the 

past. 

At UUSC, we believe that the transformational 

solutions we need come from communities most 

directly impacted by injustice. Join us for this 

year’s Guest at Your Table program to learn what 

UUSC partners are doing to address immediate 

injustices – as well as what they envision for the 

future. At this extraordinary juncture in history, 

we think their stories will offer inspiration and 

guidance on the path toward justice. 

 
 

 



 

 The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

THE UNIVERSALIST UNITARIAN 
CHURCH OF SANTA PAULA  
740 East Main Street 
Santa Paula, CA 93060 
Office: 805-525-4647 

office@uucsp.org 
www.uucsp.org 
www.facebook.com/uucsp 
 

Sunday Worship Services at 10:30 am 
 

Rev. Maddie Sifantus, Minister, Choir Director 
Rev. Dr. Betty Stapleford, Affiliate Minister 
Krystal Johnson, Office Administrator 
Vincent Sorisio, Church Musician 
Albie Alamillo, Custodian 
Board of Trustees: 

Leslie Nichols, President, 
Karen Harris, Vice-President 
Ann Hewitt, Secretary, 
Jerry Gray, Treasurer 
Jyl Atmore, Member at Large 

 

Tech Support Team: 
Evan Holt   Monika Murillo 
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